
WOLF

Special thanks to the BLUE & GOLD 
committee for the outstanding job putting 
the our annual banquet together. Pack 419 
continues to flourish because of the effort 
of volunteers who choose to make time 
available to help our Pack go.

We especially appreciate the work of 
Troop 14 in preparing and serving the fine 
lasagna dinner.  The effort is a good 
example to the Cub Scouts as certainly 
“doing your best”.

Pinewood Derby is only 2 weeks away.  I
hope every Scout is planning on 
participating.  This will probably be one of 
the biggest races in recent years for Pack 
419.  Plan on this particular pack meeting 
lasting 2--  2 1/2 hours with all of the races 
and award presentations.  Refreshments 
will be available again this year in the gym.

PINEWOOD DERBY
February 24

5:00 – 5:45 WEIGH-IN & LAST
MINUTE CHANGES

6:00 – RACES, FOLLOWED 
BY AWARDS

March 10, 
6:30 Pack Meeting will be 

the—
ANNUAL SCOUT/PARENT 
CAKEBAKE & AUCTION.

DO YOUR BEST!  ✉
Bill Aupperle

WOLF NEWS
DEN 2

January has been a very busy month for 
the Wolf Den.  We were visited by a group of 
Revolutionary War reenactors who taught us 
about life in Colonial times.  We were shown 
examples of clothing. equipment and 
uniforms from the period. It left us with a 
better understanding of what our founding
fathers were forced to endure.  A visit from 
Officer Friendly gave us and opportunity to 
learn about traffic safety, dealing with 
strangers, and drugs.

We have been working hard to complete 
the achievement requirements for out Wolf 
badges.  Several boys are already finished 
and are busy earning arrow points.  This 
month, we are looking forward to  
Continuous Fire, the Blue and Gold Banquet, 
and the Pinewood Derby, as well as our 
March Den and Pack meetings. (Cont. 
p.2)
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THE

LEADER
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PACK!


